Westchester County Continuum of Care for the Homeless 

Meeting Minutes

August 5, 2010

Meeting Facilitators: Annette Peters-Ruvolo and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Alexander, DSS
	A. Guevara, Yonkers Planning Dept.
	S. Singh, DSS

	D. Austin, DCMH
	P. Harper, HMIS
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	A. Peters-Ruvolo, DCMH
	

	M. DeVivo, DCMH
	D. Sanchez, Westchester County Dept. of Planning
	C. Sylvester, Mount Vernon Planning Dept.

	J. DiPirro, IT Dept.
	D. Scholar, Mount Vernon HOPWA
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Update and Plan for FY10 Application


a) New project pre-applications due tomorrow 8/6/10

For the 2 projects (CMV Homefinding project and DSS Permanent Housing Bonus project for homeless youth)

Only 1 pre-application has been submitted so far; Karl expects another 5 or 6 to arrive tomorrow.

(Other projects under other grantees are being awarded non-competitively- Street outreach projects in White Plains, New Rochelle, and Yonkers)


b) New project review process

Carmen Sylvester and Danielle Scholar will review pre-applications for CMV project

Review team for DSS project will be composed of P. Seltzer, A. Peters-Ruvolo, Nancy Holmes, Dahlia Austin, and at least two youth forum members who were homeless or have a history of alcohol/drug abuse.

These review teams will eliminate pre-applications which do not meet minimum standard for effectiveness and hopefully will send multiple projects on to general vote.


c) New project selection by voting will take place 10 am 8/16/10 at Will Library

Agencies with projects being considered will have opportunity to make 10 5 minute presentations to argue for their proposal.

Review teams will send list of projects up for vote to Yoav by 8/12 for forwarding to general community.


d) Other current tasks for FY10 application

We are still waiting for HUD to release the Program NOFA and make the application live on esnaps. (We are waiting for score sheet for FY09 application, which will inform the 2010 application.)

III. Transition to e-snaps APR submission


a) Gathering documents for central data warehouse

These will be used as source documents for project-level data input into the e-snaps APR. Primary focus is gathering the FY08 and FY09 Award Letters from HUD which provide the grant number and award amount for each grant.

	Grantee
	FY08 Award Letter
	FY09 Award Letter

	DSS
	Yes
	Yes

	DCMH
	No
	Yes

	Yonkers MHA
	No
	No

	City of Mount Vernon
	No
	No

	Greyston HS
	No
	No

	Legal Services of Hudson Valley
	No
	No


Mount Vernon will forward their letters when feasible- the Partnership already has been provided with the relevant information in the letters, however.

See handout for list of all project-level data elements and estimated governing document for each.


b) Operating year start date question

This must be the date of first draw-down for the grant in LOCCS. Carmen will request a LOCCS print out from Lisa Lockley for all grants (open and closed) for all grantees in the Westchester CoC so that we have access to this information from a HUD-generated source document. 

IV. Review results of APR monitoring exercise; discuss next steps

Annette reports that exercise went well and showed that the Westchester CoC HMIS is in good shape. Not many projects could not generate and APR.

Only 2 agencies (Yonkers YWCA and MVHNC) did not respond at all. They will have until 8/6/10 to submit the APR or the project will not be included in the FY10 application.

Yoav will contact the HMIS users at each agency.

Pat, John, and Annette will meet tomorrow to discuss the issues raised including:

· Incorrect grant numbers appearing on all projects in FY09 renewal grant periods. This is actually a consequence of intentional decisions about how HMIS handles projects and will be changed when appropriate.

· Westhab not yet HMIS capable on many projects

· Sharing Community HOST project not yet in HMIS- but Pat is working to allow them to automate the data entry into HMIS from Excel!

V. Discussion of annual re-assessment procedures/best practice

HUD now requires annual re-assessment of clients in CoC projects for several HMIS data elements (such as income, benefits, disability, employment). Will the Partnership require a single standardized procedure for this or allow disparate policies?

Consensus is to allow agencies to chose the procedure which is best for them.

Some agencies will do all re-assessments at once, before the APR is due.

Other agencies will do the re-assessments continually throughout the grant year, most likely on the anniversary of each client's entry date.

Best practice recommendation, however, is to do re-assessments continually, especially for projects with large numbers of clients that remain in the project year to year such as Shelter + Care.

VI. 2010 Point-in-Time data inconsistency

HUD has inquired about our Continuum of Care’s (CoC) 2010 Housing Inventory (HIC) and Point-in-Time (PIT) Count. The PIT Count showed a large decrease in unsheltered (Chronic Homeless) individuals and a similar large increase in sheltered individuals, which was flagged by a consultant working for HUD.
The large changes in those data categories are due to a change in the way the Westchester CoC categorized individuals in overnight (non-24 hour) shelters. 

In 2009 and previous Point-in-Time counts, we placed these individuals in the unsheltered category.
For the 2010 Point-in-Time count, we placed these 118 individuals in the sheltered category.

We explain this to HUD, and ask for guidance on proper way to categorize these indivuduals.

If we can switch them back to the unsheltered category, we will do so.


Next meeting date: 
11 am September 16, in EAP conference room on 2nd Floor of 112 E. Post Rd.



